
SENATE No. 207.

May 9, 1882.

The Special Committee to whom was referred the message
of the Honorable House of Representatives requesting the
return of the Bill entitled “An Act to permit Joe V. Meigs
and associates to build elevated railroads, with the consent
of the cities or towns in which they may be located,” report
as follows:

The Bill in question was deemed by the Senate to be ob-
jectionable to the 10th Joint Rule, and, the Senate refusing
to suspend the rule, the Bill was laid aside. If the Honor-
able House at the time when the Bill was offered as a substi-
tute for the report of the Committee on Street Railways had
sent up the Bill for the concurrence of the Senate in the
suspension of the 10th Joint Rule, a refusal on the part of
the Senate to suspend the rule would have left the report of
the Committee before the Honorable House as a basis for its
future action, and such report could have been accepted, or
a Bill not objectionable to the rules could have been substi-
tuted therefor. The Senate, however, had no opportunity
to take action in regard to the suspension of the 10th Joint
Rule until the substitute Bill, and the papers relating there-
to, came to the Senate after the Bill had been passed to be
engrossed in the Honorable House, and the Committee deem
that the Senate would be unwilling to deprive the Honorable
House of the power to substitute another Bill by reason of
the fact that the papers are in the custody of the Senate.
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Therefore the Committee recommend that the papers be
returned in accordance with the request, and under the
peculiar circumstances of the case that objection on the
ground that the Senate has already taken action thereon be
waived.

Committee,For the

GEORGE G. CROCKER.






